

Stone Ridge Owners' Association, Inc. P.O. Box 113 Springboro, OH 45066

stoneridgeboard@hotmail.com

Welcome 2008! February 2008 Winter Newsletter

Are You Board Material?

Each year we replace one of our existing board members. This year Doug Ambach will be "retiring" from the board. We greatly appreciate Doug's service and dedication throughout his three years on the board.

We are currently seeking Stone Ridge Residents to apply for our opening on the Board of Trustees. Interested residents may submit a letter of interest to the current board at the address listed at the top of this newsletter. We would like to have all letters by March 7. The neighbors will then vote on the new trustee and it will be announced at the annual meeting to be held April 17th.

Responsibilities include (but are not limited to) meeting on a monthly basis to discuss issues or requests submitted by residents. Board members make decisions regarding grounds keeping, property maintenance, road repair, home improvement requests, and covenant violations, to name a few. This is a volunteer position.

We greatly appreciate your support of our neighborhood!

Regarding the Annual Meeting

The annual homeowners meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 17 in the Large Group Instruction room located at Springboro High School. Please make a note of this and plan to attend.



Annual Meeting = Annual Dues

As most of you are aware, each April 1, homeowners' dues, of \$250, are owed. Letters will be going out in March with an invoice for paying your dues. Please make sure you complete the bottom portion of the invoice. This is the portion that goes into your file to record your payment. Thank you for your prompt payment of the dues and for completing all necessary paperwork.

Stone Ridge Web Site

We now have an internet web site. The address is www.stoneridgeowners.com. We owe a special thanks to Len Tompko for all of his assistance in setting up this web site. Thank you Len!!

Friendly Reminder...

...that political signs are not permitted in Stone Ridge including the common areas along SR73. This is per the Restrictive Covenants. We understand how passionate people are regarding the issues and candidates, so we appreciate your cooperation regarding this matter.

